MINUTES OF A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING HELD OCTOBER 15, 1991 AT CITY HALL

The meeting was called to order by Mayor D. Lynn Crook at 7PM. Councilmembers present: Marilyn Clayson, Keith Broadhead, Dennis Lamb, Max Holman and Gerald Fowkes. The Invocation was offered by Gerald Fowkes and Keith Broadhead led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Citizens present: Donna Bott and Florence Lamb.

Approval of Minutes of October 1, 1991: Marilyn made the motion to approve the Minutes as corrected, Keith seconded, passed 5-0.

<u>Public Hearing on Storage Units / Ordinance Change:</u> No one was present to comment on the Ordinance change. Keith made the motion to approve Ordinance No.91-1, Max seconded, passed 5-0.

Update on Water & Sewer Project: Keith reported they were waiting for legal descriptions and plats before they could start acquiring easements. He stated the tank and spring development was scheduled for the end of November. Keith also reported he was working on sewer connections for the engineers.

Council discussed the water and sewer bids and agreed the water project should be bid as soon as possible.

Keith read a letter regarding possible increase in funding from Division of Water Quality. Keith stated the sewer lagoons were moved north of the proposed location and therefore increase the project cost.

Plans for City Center: Keith reported that He, Lynn, Marilyn, Gerald and Hortt Carter met at the old school to approve remodeling for the City Center. Keith made the motion to pay Hortt Carter \$7.50 an hour to remodel in the center and pay him from the General Fund and Water Fund, Max seconded, passed 5-0.

Cheiftain Museum's Request for Funds: Keith reported the Chieftain Museum recieved \$1,000 in last years budget for maintenance and upkeep. This year, due to an oversight, no funds were budgeted for the Museum. Keith made the motion to give the Museum Committee \$1,000, Dennis seconded, passed 5-0. Council agreed Donna Bott, Florence Lamb and Dawn Warenski were doing an excellent job and shouldn't have to pay for cleaning supplies and etc.

Report on Flag Installation: Max reported the flag pole for the park was ready and Utah Power & Light would bore the hole and help set it.

Progress Report on Park Improvements: Max reported the rodeo

grounds had been seeded, fertilized and the work guaranteed.

Report on Culvert at 500 South 200 West: Gerald reported there was water in the canal last week so work would begin tomorrow.

Report on Furniture from State Surplus: Gerald reported desks and chairs had been purchased from State Surplus for the Court Room and the Fire Department.

Report on Meeting with Police Department: Mayor Crook reported on his meeting with the Police Department and gave their activity report. He stated a speed zone sign would be placed on 500 West Lark Street. Animal control, trailers on streets and curfew were discussed. Max reported on complaints of horses on sidewalks and in the parks.

Approval of Letter to Nebo School Board: Mayor Crook read the attached letter to Nebo School Board, Council approved.

Marilyn read the attached letter to Payson Chamber of Commerce protesting their sign placed on the South end of Payson stating "Welcome to Payson the Gateway to Utah County", Council approved. Marilyn suggested Santaquin get an active Chamber of Commerce.

Approval of New Librarian: Marilyn made the motion to approve Jane Churchtown as the new librarian and Mary Broadbent as temporary assistant, Max seconded, passed 5-0.

<u>Decision on Type of Mail Delivery:</u> Mayor Crook reported no one went to the Public Hearing on mail delivery. He said Mr. Allen of the Postal Service discussed the delivery options for mail service with the Senior Citizens. Marilyn made the motion to accept Rural Federal Delivery service in Santaquin, Gerald seconded, passed 5-0.

Resolution No. 91-13 / Municipal Finance Agreement: Mayor July Marilyn made the motion to approximate the motion to approx Santaquin a member of the Municipal Finance Agency, Keith seconded, passed 4-0.

Business Licenses: Marilyn made the motion to approve a "Home" Occupation" license for Holly Peterson, Keith seconded, passed Marilyn made the motion to approve a "Home Occupation" license for Kim Montegue, renter in Mecham Trailer Court, on condition the owner of the Trailer Court approved, Keith seconded, passed 4-0.

Bills: Council agreed the invoice for Bill Hansen, Attorney, be held untill fees are itemized. This would allow the City to be reimbursed the charges for the water project. Marilyn made the motion to approve the bills as corrected bringing the total to

\$21,146.39, Keith seconded, passed 4-0.

Miscellaneous: Max reported he had contacted most of the families of the damaged headstones and they requested replacement of the headstones.

Keith made the motion to approve Randy Haskell and Randy Smith as reserve firemen, Max seconded, passed 4-0.

Keith reported Ken Kelly resigned from the Planning and Zoning Commission as it would conflict with his new job. He ask Council to have suggestions for his replacement at the next meeting.

Council approved October 29th for a workshop on the sewer ordinance and resolution.

Marilyn reported on several complaints regarding Premiere Cable not responding to customer complaints. Mayor Crook and other Councilmembers reported on similar complaints. Mayor Crook agreed to write a letter to Premiere Cable advising them of their problems in Santaquin.

Adjournment: At 9:10 PM Max made the motion to adjourn, Gerald seconded, passed 4-0.

Approved this 5th day of November, 1991.

Dynu Crook

Elaine Tasker, Recorder

68 East Main - P.O. Box 277 SANTAQUIN, UTAH 84655 754-3211

October 21, 1991

Superintendent Paulsen Nebo School Board 350 South Main Spanish Fork, Utah 84660

Dear Sir:

I have been asked by the City Council and a number of citizens to write a letter to the Nebo School Board about three issues.

Many of our citizens were disappointed about the public meeting held here Wednesday September 26th. They felt it was not advertised too well. They also had the feeling the school board did not listen to their concerns. They had the impression the school board was indifferent about the problems in the Santaquin school.

Our people are very concerned about the possibility of a new school being built in the south end of the Nebo School District. They are aware of the number of portable classrooms at both the middle school and Junior High School in Payson. Since Santaquin is getting an improved culinary water system and a sewer system next year, and since Nebo School District already has the property for another school, the logical place for the school to take the pressure off of Payson would be in Santaquin. Santaquin, Goshen, and Genola students placed in a new school here would relieve the pressure at Payson. We ask that you give this idea your best consideration when making the plan to relieve the pressure at Payson.

During discussions with a number of our people over the question of annexing the boys home north of Santaquin; it was brought up a number of times the reception Santaquin students recieved at Payson high School. I thought over the years the attitude of board members, citizens of Payson and some school personnel had changed, apparently it has not. When I was on the school board steps were taken to make Payson High School an area high school. Many Santaquin parents feel this has not happened. They feel Payson students recieve preferential treatment there. If this is so I hope the school board will do something about the problem.

We sincerely hope the school board will give careful consideration to all three of these concerns by our people.

Sincerely,

D. Jupun Crook
Mayor D. Lynn Crook

cc/ Bill White LaMar Wilson



68 East Main - P.O. Box 277 SANTAQUIN, UTAH 84655 754-3211

October 8, 1991

Payson Chamber of Commerce Willis Pulver, President 560 South 100 East Payson, Utah 84655

Dear Mr. Pulver:

I am writing in regards to a sign placed on the south end of Payson. I understand many hours of planning and fund raising have gone into this project. There is no one that knows better than a mayor and councilmembers what it is to do civic projects without funds and the hours involved. We, the mayor and other councilmembers, commend you on your efforts for what you do for Payson.

There have been many people from Santaquin and Payson who have commented on the statement made on the sign. We have been asked if Santaquin is not in Utah County anymore. The sign implies that Payson is the beginning of Utah County, which is an untruth. We pay Utah County taxes and want to have the credit of being here.

The Mayor & Council feel the sign should be corrected. I have talked with your Mayor Harmer and he agrees, as many people have called him also. He said it is a reflection on Payson when it is the Chamber who is responsible.

I am sure people on the freeway also realize or, are confused about the county line when they seen the county line sign back a few miles. It would appear that people in Payson are more intelligent about the county line than what the sign indicates.

We hope his can be corrected. We would like to work with Payson Chamber, but need to first get our chamber re-organized and running again.

Sincerely,

Marelyn Elegen Marilyn Clayson Councilmember